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On June 3rd, 1972, Sally Priesand became the first American woman rabbi.  She was ordained at 
Plum Street Temple, in Cincinnati Ohio, by Alfred Gottschalk.  This past June was the 50 year  
anniversary of her ordination.  

She opened the door, and I entered.  

I will always be forever grateful to her for doing so, because it was not easy.  

And not only am I grateful to Sally because of her opening the door, but also the way she did it.   
Sally wanted to go to rabbinical school, not to be a pioneer, but simply because it was what she 

was called to do. This authentic, humble and loving attitude, in my mind is central to what being a rabbi is.  You can 
see a little of this in her story. 

At 16, she wrote to Hebrew Union College and said, “I love everything about being Jewish- holidays, ritual, prayers, 
traditions. I am the only Jew in my school, and I am always asked to explain what it means to be Jewish. I want to 
study and become a rabbi. Please let me know when I can visit and learn more.” 

Her return letter read, “Dear Miss Priesand, thank you for your interest in our college. We have never ordained any 
women as rabbis.  Most women prefer to become teachers.” 

Over 50 years later, these words infuriate me. Not only does the college tell Sally that they do not ordain women, but 
they imply that she shouldn’t even desire this opportunity. 

Luckily, she was not deterred. She enrolled and began her studies.  

However, the naysayers continued, telling her she was only there to marry a rabbi, that she would never finish, or 
that no congregation would ever hire her.  

Thankfully, she did not waver from the calling of her heart. Instead, she came up with a method to cope.  She  
decided she would worry for only 10 minutes each day as much as she wanted, and then get up, get on and move 
forward. And while she was the last in her class to be hired, as she remarks, she was blessed with the best job of the 
year, at Stephen Wise Free Temple in New York City as an assistant rabbi. 

50 years later, her legacy is clear. I am so thankful that Rabbi Priesand made it possible for me to choose this path.  

Sadly, women rabbis still encounter sexism; there is more work to do. But as I look to women colleagues who now fill 
all types of Jewish clergy roles, in multiple denominations of Judaism I am inspired by what their voices, their  
perspectives, and their passion has added to Judaism.  

My hope is to continue to use my voice in a way that helps to open doors for others, so that they too can one day 
look back and be grateful to those who came before them. 

As we celebrate Jewish life, throughout July, I hope to draw strength from all that we do to continue that holy and  
sacred work.  I hope you will join me in persisting and insisting for equality.  

Rabbi Rosenthal’s Message 

http://www.bnai-israel.org


Shalom, 

As I write this article, I can’t stop thinking back to the day when I wrote my initial president’s 
message twelve years ago. I look back and think about all that has changed. The environment 
that we are in now is so different from then. 

While last time I had the honor to work with Rabbi Moss this time I have the privilege to work 
with Rabbi Rosenthal. Meeting with Rabbi Rosenthal on a weekly basis has been a great 
learning experience for me. I always feel that I come away from those coffees knowing more 
than when we started. 

Twelve years ago if you would have said Coronavirus or Pandemic to me I would give you a 
quizzical look. We were fortunate to have a Rabbi and Cantor that were quick to get us onto 
Zoom for services. We were able to stay connected even if we were stuck in our own little 

box. Without Zoom we would have been lost. 

Even as great as Zoom is, it does have its limitations. For those who were at services on June 3 you already heard 
this however it is worth repeating. Hinei Ma Tov…How great it is to be together. We sing this song almost every 
shabbat. There is something special about being together and in person. I hope to see more people come back to in 
person services and events run by the various organizations. 

While a lot has changed, so much has stayed the same and that is a great thing. While I have the opportunity to work 
with a new Rabbi, I am fortunate to continue to work with Cantor Ilana. She continues to lead and teach us from her 
familiar spot and look forward to that continuing.  

B’nai Israel continues to be a warm and welcoming congregation. I don’t see that changing. It is who we are. Come 
and be a part of the warmth for Shabbat. 

l’Shalom, 
Seth 

President’s Message          Seth Berman 

July 2nd:  Numbers ch. 16 vs. 1 through ch. 18 vs. 32 
I Samuel ch. 11 vs. 14 through ch. 12 vs. 22 
 
July 9th:  Numbers ch. 19 vs. 1 through ch. 22 vs. 1 
Judges ch. 11 vss. 1 through 33 
 
July 16th:  Numbers ch. 22 vs. 2 through ch. 25 vs. 9 
Micah ch. 5 vs. 6 through ch. 6 vs. 8 
 
July 23rd:  Numbers ch. 25 vs. 10 through ch. 30 vs. 1 
Jeremiah ch. 1 vs. 1 through ch. 2 vs. 3 
 
July 30

th
:  Numbers ch. 30 vs. 2 through ch. 36 vs. 13 

Jeremiah ch. 2 vss. 4 through 28; ch. 3 vs. 4 

Torah and Haftarah Readings  





July 22
6:30 pm

Friday



PICNIC SHABBAT

Friday, August 12 at 6:00pm
followed by

Outdoor Family Service at 7:15pm
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Religious School News 
 

Registration forms for 2022-23 have already been emailed to you.  If you did not receive 
them, please call the Temple office or visit the Temple website.  Please return them as soon 
as possible!  Please remember that after August 9

th
 there will be a $25 late fee to  

re-register. 

Again, this year we are offering the chance to register your children for Pre-K/Kindergarten 
for no fee.  We hope you will take advantage of this special opportunity. 

The presentation of the Ira Rosenfeld Scholarship will be on July 8
th
 at the 7:15 PM Family 

Service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Religious School Hebrew Classes 

This year we will be again holding four summer evening Hebrew classes.   
The recommended donation is $18 for all four classes.  It is not necessary to attend all four 
sessions.  The dates will be on Tuesdays from 7:00 PM to 8:00 PM on July 5

th
, July 19

th
,  

August 1
st
 and August 16

th
. 

We encourage students to take advantage of these classes as they will ensure your child’s 
continued success in Religious School because so many students missed so many classes 
this year due to illness or quarantine.  We encourage students to attend these sessions. 

 

_________________________________________ will participate in summer Hebrew lessons. 
Student Name(s) 
 
 
He/she was in grade(s)__________________  
 
 
and this year’s Hebrew teacher(s) was/were  _____________________________________ 



B’nai Israel Reform Temple would like to wish the four following graduating Seniors good luck on their endeavors. All 
four have attended the Temple Religious School until their Senior Year and have been Bat Mitzvah and Confirmed. 
They have worked in the Religious School as Teacher Assistants. We also want to thank them for volunteering their 
time for various Temple events. Good Luck in all you do! 



By the end of June, we will have already worked half the ’22 baseball season and since the last update, most  
recently in the June bulletin, our “fortunes” have turned in a very profitable way.  From a cool, rainy start, to some 
warmer and dryer weather, as the school-year winds down, attendance and income have increased accordingly.  A 
“perfect storm” on the first Saturday night in June netted a record-setting combination of commissions and tips of  
almost $3,000.  “Hats off” and thank you to a dedicated team of ten B’nai Israel volunteers who labored non-stop that 
evening from the time the gates opened until at some point the food we sell actually ran out! 

We are working home games Wednesday and Saturday evenings and now have been invited to provide additional 
help on Sundays as well.  We are fortunate this year in adding a number of first-timers to our pool of volunteers, but 
we can use all the help we can get.  The opportunities to earn this season are virtually limitless if we have the people 
to do the job!  We work on our feet four to five hours per game.  The minimum age is 16 and Community Service 
credit is offered to high school students upon request.  Games in July are Saturday and Sunday the 2nd and 3rd and 
Saturday the 27th, all with fireworks at the end of the games, and Wednesdays the 6th, 13th and 17th. 

For further information or to volunteer email ducks@bnai-israel.org.  It can’t hurt to give it a try for one game, but be 
warned that most of our volunteers are anxious to come back and do more.  The Ducks need our help and B’nai  
Israel needs yours.  We look forward to hearing from you!     

Mid-Season Update 

Saturdays 
July 2nd 
July 23rd 

August 13th 
August 27th 

September 10th 

Wednesdays 
July 6th 

July 13th 
July 27th 

August 17th 
August 31st 

September 14th 

To protect the health of seniors, AARP suspended all in-person Driver Safety 
classes at the very beginning of the pandemic.  As a result, the three-year 
cycle of classes hosted by B'nai Israel was cancelled and has not yet  
resumed.  In-person classes were reinstated by AARP in July.  If there is a 
show of interest within the Temple community, we can schedule a six-hour 

class over two evening sessions in the fall, immediately after the High Holy Days.   
 
Although the AARP class is geared toward senior drivers, any licensed NY State driver is eligible for insurance  
savings upon completion of the course.  The cost would be $25 for AARP members and $30 for others.  Please  
contact the Temple Office to let us know that you might be interested in attending. 

The B’nai Israel Choir is looking to add some new voices. The choir rehearses 

at the synagogue starting in mid-July and through August. If interested please 

reach out to the Choir Director Roselyn Selmanoff (631) 256-5244 or email 

rssongbird@icloud.com 

mailto:ducks@bnai-israel.org


2022-2023
meet your

B o a r d  o f  T r u s t e e s



The Board

Seth Berman
President

Joel Silverman
Executive Vice President

Paul Weber
Past President

Marcus Mitchell
VP Building & Grounds

Debby Lyons
VP Fundraising

Paul Fink
VP Administration

Mike Lambert
Treasurer

Barbara Abrams
Financial Secretary

Natalie Berhumoglu
Recording Secretary

Jeannette Berman
Trustee

Arthur Diamond
Trustee

Joi Garvin
Trustee

Thea Gunther
Trustee

Debby Lazen
Trustee

Fran Leiboff
Trustee

Richard Motlin
Trustee

Stephanie Plewka
Trustee

Allison Rothstein
Trustee

Barbie Saslau
Trustee

Ellen Spergel
Trustee



The Board

Jay Tuller
Trustee

Sandy Weber
Trustee

Gil Sacks
Brotherhood Representative

Ellyn Harris
Sisterhood Representative

Paige Sacks
Religious School Representative

Steven Taitz
Legal Representative

Cantor Ilana
Clergy

Rabbi Rosenthal
Clergy

Please reach out to

the members of the Board of

Trustees if you have any 

questions or are curious 

about how you can get 

more involved with 

B'nai Israel Reform Temple.

Thank you to Gil Sacks
for taking all of the portrait photos!



BROTHERHOOD BREAKFAST
with guest Speaker Robert Graves

B ' N A I  I S R A E L  R E F O R M  T E M P L E

JULY 24, 2022   9:30 AM

B’nai Israel Brotherhood invites you and your family for breakfast on Sunday morning, July
24th, 9:30 AM. Please join us for this special occasion. It will mark the return to a traditional
event that last took place prior to Covid and will be the first of what we hope to be many more
in the months to come.

And special in a second way. The Temple Security Committee has arranged for a guest speaker
on a topic that should be a concern to all of us. Robert Graves is a security professional, retired
from the FBI and now working as an expert in “active threat response” for the Security
Community Network, an organization sponsored by the Jewish Federation of North America. 

Understand that his presentation is not just about Temple security. In fact, fewer than 5% of all
active shooter incidents occur in houses of worship. So if you rarely, or never, attend services at
B’nai Israel, but you shop, visit malls, attend sporting events, go to school or work and walk the
streets, this presentation could be a life saver. Rabbis in both Pittsburgh and Colleyville, Texas
who encountered active threats in their synagogues publicly credited their survival to security
training they had received in the past. Our speaker will offer that training to B’nai Israel on the
24th. You should be there!

All adults and children no younger than middle school accompanied by a parent, are invited to
join us. Due to the nature of the presentation, reservations are required. See bnai-israel.org, the
weekly email, or the Temple office to RSVP. Your Board of Trustees, the Security Committee
and Brotherhood urge you to attend to protect the safety and well-being of us all.

RSVP REQUIRED
Visit bnai-israel.org or call the 

Temple Office (631) 563-1660 to RSVP



We are the women of  

B’nai Israel Reform Temple Sisterhood… 

“Behind every successful woman is a tribe of other 

successful women who have her back!” 

 

 

 

 

Sisterhood Membership – only $20 per person per year 

Tear off the bottom and return to the office with your check made out to  

“Sisterhood B’nai Israel” ASAP! 

B’nai Israel Reform Temple – 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Rd, Oakdale, NY 11769 

Or go to bnai-israel.org to pay your dues online and fill out the virtual form 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Name: ________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________ 

Home phone# : _________________ Cell phone #: ______________________ 

E-mail address: _________________________________________________   

Are you a member of B’nai Israel Reform Temple? (circle one):  YES  NO 

Are you a past president of Sisterhood?  YES  NO 



B'nai Israel Sisterhood Presents

7:00pm 
Tuesday, July 12

Temple members-bring your friends
Additional Bingo Cards for Sale

B'nai Israel Social Hall

Thank you for supporting our commitment to

Price Includes:

* 7 Games
      (3 cards/game)
* Dabber
* Lots of Fun!

Snacks available

$15
Admission

CASH
PRIZES



 

Sisterhood Rosh Hashanah  

HONEY JAR Fundraiser 

Wish family & friends, near & far, 

“A Sweet and Happy New Year” 

with a gift jar of honey. 

This 8-ounce jar of delicious kosher honey arrives in time for Rosh 

Hashanah, decorated with a colorful label, and includes a personalized 

card reading “Shana Tova—Wishing you a Healthy and Happy 

New Year.” This card also lets the recipients know that a donation has 

been made in their honor to B’nai Israel Reform Temple Sisterhood. 

 

Your cost is $13.00 per jar which includes shipping and handling 

within the United States. Honey jar orders can ONLY be made online. 

 

To order jars of honey, go to www.honeyfromtheheart.org/OAK 

and follow the step-by-step instructions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information or help with ordering please contact: 

Sandy Weber     Alice Lambert 

sandra.weber654@gmail.com  Lambert1@optonline.net 

631-921-6345    631-589-1375 
 



 
Honey Wishes -- A sweet deal! A fun and easy way to show your appreciation. 

Be a Honey Wish sponsor. Each person on the list below will receive one single honey jar, and your name will 

be included on their Honey Wish Rosh Hashanah greeting card. You can select individuals or groups. 

PRICING AS FOLLOWS: 

$6  per each individual Honey Wish  OR        

$12  for the entire Clergy  

$36  for the entire Sisterhood & Brotherhood Officers list 

$36 for the entire Temple Exec Board & Committee Chairs list 

$72  for all names on all lists 

CHECK OFF YOUR CHOICE OF RECIPIENTS BELOW: 

Clergy  

___ Rabbi Rosenthal & family                              ___ Cantor Ilana & Leslie                                          ___ Rabbi Steven & Judy Moss 

Sisterhood & Brotherhood Officers 

___ Natalie Berhumoglu                                 

___ Robin Dinerstein                                       

___ Joi Garvin                                                   

___ Thea Gunther                                            

___ Alice Lambert 

___ Stephanie Plewka 

___ Robyn Ruelius 

___ Gil Sacks 

___ Sandy Weber

Temple Executive Board and Committee Chairs  

___ Barbara Abrams                                                  

___ Jeannette Berman                                              

___ Seth Berman                                                        

___ Natalie Berhumoglu                                           

___ Arthur Diamond                                                  

___ Paul Fink                                                               

___ Ellyn Harris                                                           

___ Mike Lambert 

___ Debby Lyons  

___ Marcus Mitchell  

___ Gil Sacks  

___ Paige Sacks  

___ Joel Silverman         

___ Paul Weber  

___ Sandy Weber 
 

 

I have ordered               Honey Wishes @ $6 each—for a total of $ 

CHECK YOUR GROUP SELECTIONS: 

___ Entire Clergy                         $12 

___ Entire Sisterhood/Brotherhood   $36 

___ Entire Temple Exec Board   $36 

___ All names on all lists for                       $72 

                   TOTAL ENCLOSED:  $ 

SUBMIT THIS ENTIRE ORDER FORM, by JULY 25, ALONG WITH PAYMENT TO: 

B’nai Israel Reform Temple Sisterhood, 67 Oakdale-Bohemia Rd., Oakdale, NY 11769  

Name: _______________________________________________________________ 

Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 

Phone #:  ________________________    Email: ______________________________  

 

Sisterhood HONEY WISHES Fundraiser 

Any questions please contact: 

Sandy Weber  sandra.weber654@gmail.com  631-921-6345  OR   

Alice Lambert  lambert1@optonline.net  631-589-1375 

https://birtoakdale.wufoo.com/forms/shji9g41cuh3ml/


We will again be incorporating the last name of every Temple member  
and Religious School family in the design of the annual card. 

 

Card Sponsorship Opportunity! 
Card sponsors will have their name recognized on the inside or back of the card. 

The minimum donation to sponsor the card is $18. 
 

How do I submit in my Sponsorship? 
If you prefer to donate online using a credit card visit bnai-israel.org. 

If you prefer to mail it in, please use the form below  
and mail it with your sponsorship donation. 

 

All sponsorships must be received no later than August 26, 2022. 

 
 

— Sponsorship Form — 
 
 
Your Name ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number ____________________________________  Email ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Sponsorship Amount (Minimum sponsorship is $18) 
 
__$18    __ $36   __ $72    __$144    __$180      Other (Please specify amount) ___________________ 
 
Payment method 
 
___ Payment Enclosed       ___Credit Card on file at the Temple 
 

To donate via Credit Card, please visit bnai-israel.org  
and use the online form. 



For updates visit bnai-israel.org and see the weekly emails. July 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
8pm Shabbat Service

2
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

3 4 5
7pm Summer Hebrew
Class

6
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

7
10:30am Chair Yoga
7pm Board of
Education Meeting
8pm Fundraising
Committee

8
7:15pm Family
Service & Presentation
of Ira Rosenfeld
Scholarships

9

10 Bulletin
Deadline

11 12
7pm Bingo for Breast
Cancer

13
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

14
10:30am Chair Yoga

15
7pm Tot Shabbat
8pm Shabbat Service

16

17 18
7:30pm Finance
Committee

19
7pm Sisterhood
Planning Meeting
7pm Summer Hebrew
Class

20 21
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Temple Board
meeting

22
6:30pm Shabbat at
the Beach

23
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

24
9:30am Brotherhood
Breakfast

25 Honey
Fundraiser
Order
Deadline

26 27
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

28
10:30am Chair Yoga

29 Raindate
for
Shabbat at
the Beach

7:30pm Musical
Shabbat

30

31



For updates visit bnai-israel.org and see the weekly emails. August 2022
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
7pm Summer Hebrew
Class

3 4
10:30am Chair Yoga
7pm Board of
Education Meeting
8pm Fundraising
Committee

5
8pm Shabbat Service

6

7 8 9 Religious
School
Registratio
n Deadline

10 Bulletin
Deadline

11 B'nai
Israel's
58th
Anniversar
y

10:30am Chair Yoga

12
6pm Shabbat Picnic
7:15pm Outdoor
Family Service

13
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

14 15
7:30pm Finance
Committee

16
7pm Summer Hebrew
Class

17
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

18
10:30am Chair Yoga
8pm Temple Board
Meeting

19
7pm Tot Shabbat
8pm Shabbat Service

20

21 22 23 24 25
10:30am Chair Yoga

26 New Year
Card
Deadline

8pm Shabbat Service

27
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

28 29 30 31
5pm Ducks
Concession Stand

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)



We gratefully acknowledge the following donors for their contributions to B’nai Israel Reform Temple: 

Donations & Contributions  

To make a donation online please visit  bnai-israel.org/donations 

Ethan William Snair Memorial Fund 
Gammie    In loving memory of my beloved grandson Ethan William 
Grandma    In loving memory of my grandson Ethan William Snair 
Jerry and Roberta Snair Saraceni     In memory of Marjorie Bernstein 
Jerry and Roberta Snair Saraceni     In loving memory of cousin Lloyd Walker 
 
Ira Rosenfeld Memorial Scholarship Fund 
Alice & Mike Lambert   In memory of Shaindy Ullman 
Alice & Mike Lambert   In memory of Lee Ira Hecht 
Sheila & Jerry Kessler  In memory of Shaindy Ullman 
Alice & Mike Lambert   In memory of Marjorie Bernstein 
Thea & Ken Gunther   In honor of our daughter Robyn Ruelius being presented 
        with the NYSPTA Jenkins Award 
Angela Rosenfeld         In Memory of Shaindy Ullman 
Angela Rosenfeld         In Memory of Marjorie Bernstein 
 
General Fund 
Debby Lazen    In honor of my grandson’s college graduation 
Ellen & Richard Motlin  In memory of Marjorie Bernstein 
Trish & Richard Lindner  In memory of my mother, Shirley Lindner 
Mary & Paul Fink   In memory of Herbert Isaacs 
Mary & Paul Fink   In memory of Lee Hecht 
Ellen Frankino    In memory of my mother, Marcia Weisberg 
Trish & Richard Lindner  For the full recovery of Tilly Lindner 
 
HIAS 
Sisterhood    In honor of those who are fighting; in memory of those who  have died 
 
Help-A-Family 
Toby Bolson    In loving memory of my husband Alan Bolson 
Rochelle & Gerald Slochevsky Donation 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Lee Isaacs    In loving memory of my husband Herbert Isaacs 
 
 
Many thanks to Barbara & Donald Mallonee for their donation of a color printer to B’nai Israel. 

Share a SIMCHA    Sponsor an ONEG 

Let everyone celebrate with you for your Birthday, Anniversary,  

Graduation, or any simcha you would like to share. 

Contact the Temple Office for Details 

https://bnai-israel.org/donations/


Yahrzeits 

July 1
st

 
  Rosaline Abrams 
  Gregory Baker 
  Lillian Berman 
  Stacey Blessing 
*Robert Colton 
  Rose Denker 
*Mary Falk 
*Martin Fein 
  Helen Tuck Fine 
*Anita Gertzkis 
*Gloria Goldson 
  Michael Hechler 
  Sol Heilbraun 
*Bella D. Hoffman 
  Louis Jacobson 
*Estelle Joseph 
*Hirsch H. Katz 
*Elaine Klopert 
*Sol Kolbrenner 
*Mary Kornblatt 
*C. Robert Kowal 
*Irving Leventhal 
*Bernard Miller 
*Jacob Isaac Needleman 
*Reuben Perkal 
*Harry Ribner 
*Claire Rifkin 
*Israel Rothbart 
*David Rothenberg 
*Yosef Sabah 
  Eva Evelyn Schaefer 
*Samuel Schneck 
  Jacob Schneebalg 
  Anna Schwartz 
*Marvin Schwer 
  Ann Stahl 
*Morris Stotsky 
  Minnie Waldman 
*Kenneth F. West 
*Sir Nicholas Winton 
 
 

July 8
th

 
  Isabel Alexander 
*Robert Alpert 
*Beatrice Terry Bernstein 
*Norman Cantor 
  Grace Cleveland 
  Robert Drucker 
  Yetta Forman 

*Leo Garvin 
  Norman Goldsmith 
  Samuel Goldsmith 
*David Israel 
  Robert I. Koretz 
*Irving Pa Kozminsky 
  Louis Lehrbaum 
*Bert Leibowitz 
*David Levy 
*Edna Lewinson 
  Jessie Lieberman 
  Carmella Mandanici 
  Samuel Margolis 
  Irene Meister 
*Edith Okun 
  Yetta Rosenthal 
*Jack Schwartz 
*Albert Segal 
  Claire Shapiro 
  George Sparling 
*Annnette Weinman 
*Dorothy Wetchler 
*Irwin David Wolberg 
*Lawrence I. Wolfson 
  Irving Ziegler 
  Harold Zuckerberg  

 
July 15

th
 

*Sylvia Adelson 
*Robert Mac Barb 
  Samuel Bossert 
  Murray Caen 
*Florence Cohen 
*Bessie Einbinder 
*Samuel Gaba 
*Lillian Garvin 
  Bernard Gerber 
*Lillian Gittleman 
*Harold Golden 
*Morris Goldsher 
*Mae Handler 
  Patricia A. Johnson 
  Charles Krasner 
*Lothar Lack 
*Allen Miller 
*Rita Miller 
*Miriam Penn 
*Antonio Pierre 
*Helen Rosen 
*Abraham Rosenthal 
*Leo Sacks 

SHALOM MEMORIAL  
CHAPELS, INC. 
Funeral Directors 

Complete graveside service with casket 
$4530.00 

760 Smithtown ByPass, Smithtown, NY 11787 
Tel: (631) 360-1600   Fax: (631) 630-7978 

www.shalommemorialchapelsinc.com 

*Ann Shapiro 
*Barbara Sharman 
  Lisa Strawn 
*Rose Strum 
*Bernard Swiss 
  Dolores Tatt 
*Martha Berger Taylor 
*Andrew Terrizzi 
*Tillie Terry 
*Michael Warner 
 

July 22
nd

 
*Sylvia Appel 
*Max Chapoff 
*Philip Chapoff 
*Max Eisenberg 
*Betty Esbin 
  Emil Gilbert 
*Charles Goldstein 
  Edith Greenstein 
*Miriam Hofstadter 
*Rose Leiboff 
  Elaine Lewis 
*Herb Morrison 
  Sylvia Murdock 
*Jack Novodoff 
*Irving Paskin 
*Herman Rolnick 
*Charles Rosenberg 
*Adele Rosenhaus 
*Joanne Roth 
*Richard Rubin 
*Samuel Saltz 
*Dr. Arnold Schillinger 
*Irving Schreiber 
*Arthur Schwartz 
  Alfred Scott 
*Minnie Seltzer 
*Bertha Silver 
  Rose Sokolik 
  Ann Tannenbaum 
  Aaron Solomon Texin 
  Edgar Van Kuren 
  Louis Waldman 
*Stanley Weissman 
*Augusta Winograd 
  Helene Yauch 
 

 
 
 

July 29
th

 
 
  Robert Abrams 
*Leonora Ainbinder 
*Ann Baker 
*Julius Baker 
*Gertrude Balkin 
*Rose Bass 
*Harry Blumberg 
*Roslyn Bromberg 
*Joan Bukzin 
*Albert Draizen 
*Vida Epstein 
*Sarah Finkelstein 
*Philip Ginsberg 
*Marks Goldberg 
*Pauline Goldsher 
  Louis Goold 
*Isidore Helfer 
*Anne Hoffer 
  Donald J. Johnson 
  Ira Kabalkin 
*Rudolph Korten 
*Harvey Kulekofsky 
  Wilma Meyer 
*Matilda Pallik 
*David Peper 
*Diana Prince 
*Arthur Ray 
  Pearl Rubell 
*Arthur Sacks 
*Joan Sands 
*Ida Sattler 
*Pauline Scheer 
*Izso Schwimmer 
  Leon Stein 
*Richard Craig Tatt 
*Goldie Unger 
  Samuel Wolfson 
*Iris Ann Zimmerman 
*Frank E. Zuckerman 

PLEASE CONTACT US WHEN 
SOMEONE IS SICK OR IF THERE 

IS A DEATH IN THE FAMILY 
so that the Temple can  
extend its assistance.  

Before making any funeral  
arrangements, please call. 

 
See Temple Directory  
for phone numbers. 

I.J. MORRIS, INC. 
Jewish Funeral Directors Since 1888 

21 E. Deer Park Road , Dix Hills  (631) 499-6060 
55 North Station Plaza, Great Neck (516) 487-8600 
46 Greenwich Street, Hempstead  (516) 486-2500 

1895 Flatbush Ave., Brooklyn   (718) 377-8610 
114-03 Queens Blvd., Forest Hills (718) 263-5365 
21 W. Broad Street Mt. Vernon  (914) 664-2062 

 
www.ijmorris.com  

Preplan—call for information  
Monuments by I.J. MORRIS, INC. 



We are selling Grocery Store Food Cards! 
Contact Rich Lindner (516) 641-8050  

or the Temple Office to purchase.   
Consider donating food cards to the Temple’s  

Outreach Committee to help others in our  
community who are in need of some assistance.  

Cards can be delivered to you! 

http://www.opdv.ny.gov/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://nyprojecthope.org/
https://omh.ny.gov/


B’nai Israel is limited to these  
caterers for any celebration in the 
Temple Social Hall. Please see 
Kitchen Committee with any  
questions or requests. 

 

Lessing's Caterers  
(631) 277-7800 
(631) 581-0022 

 

Mitzvah Caterers of Plainview 
(516) 938-1310 
(516) 351-0661 

 

Woodbury Kosher 
(516) 681-7766 

 

Zan’s Kosher Caterers 
(631) 979-8770 

 

Miller Place Bagel & Deli 
(631) 331-4576 
 
Pastrami & Friends 
(631) 499-9537 

Temple Caterers 

Temple Directory 

President, Seth Berman    president@bnai-israel.org 

Past-President, Paul Weber 

Vice Presidents: 
 Executive Vice President, Joel Silverman 
 Buildings & Grounds, Marcus Mitchell  bandg@bnai-israel.org 
 Fundraising, Debby Lyons    fundraising@bnai-israel.org 
 Administration, Paul Fink 

Treasurer, Mike Lambert    treasurer@bnai-israel.org 

Financial Secretary, Barbara Abrams  financial@bnai-israel.org 

Recording Secretary, Natalie Berhumoglu 

Trustees: Jeannette Berman, Arthur Diamond, Joi Garvin, Thea Gunther, Debby 
Lazen, Fran Leiboff, Richard Motlin, Stephanie Plewka, Allison Rothstein, Barbie 
Saslau, Ellen Spergel, Jay Tuller, and Sandy Weber. 

Representatives: 
Brotherhood: Gil Sacks, Sisterhood: Ellyn Harris, School: Paige Sacks 

Legal Representative: 
Steven Taitz 

Clergy 

67 Oakdale, Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769  Website  www.bnai-israel.org 
Phone (631) 563-1660 Fax (631) 563-9816  Email  office@bnai-israel.org 

To place a Business Card sized 

advertisement please contact 

the office. Space is limited. 

Advertising 

Temple Office  

Chairperson, Alice Lambert 

(631) 589-1375 

Religious School Office 

(631) 563-1663 

school@bnai-israel.org 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Scheduling 

Fran Baker 

(631) 567-1537 

Rabbi Jessica Rosenthal (928) 925-3279 rabbi@bnai-israel.org 
Cantor Ilana Plutzer     cantor@bnai-israel.org 
Rabbi Emeritus Dr. Steven Moss   rabbiemeritus@bnai-israel.org 

Board of Trustees as of 6/1/2022 

Committees, Groups, and other individuals to know... 

Choir Director, Roselyn Selmanoff 

Sisterhood President, Thea Gunther  sisterhood@bnai-israel.org 

Brotherhood President, Gil Sacks   brotherhood@bnai-israel.org 

Membership      membership@bnai-israel.org 

Ritual Chairperson, Sandy Weber   ritual@bnai-israel.org  

Donations Committee    donations@bnai-israel.org 

Youth Group  
Patricia Ellner & Deborah Daniel 

Landscaping Joel Silverman & Lesli Vohwinkle 

Outreach, Alice Lambert (631) 589-1375 lambert1@optonline.net 

Communications     
Jeannette Berman  (631) 775-6147 webmaster@bnai-israel.org 

Religious School 

Karen Smollins  

Custodian 

Ken Greenberg 



 

BE YOUR OWN GUEST 
 

WAITERS/WAITRESSES 
BARTENDERS/GRILL PEOPLE 

 
(631) 745-1180 or (631) 580-4432 

 
YOU BE THE GUEST, WE’LL DO THE REST!!! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
410 Motor Parkway,  

Hauppauge, NY 11788 

631-435-1101 

 

Computers                        Computers 
 
 
 
 
 

Software consultation, Small office network setup 
MS Access Programming, MS Office Training 

Virus and Spyware removal 
Jeff Richer Consultant 631-835-9615 

(MBA, IT Professional) 
NYsoftwareConsultant@gmail.com 

MITZVAH CATERERS 
AT THE NORTH SHORRE JEWISH CENTER 

YOUR PLACE OR OURS 
WEDDINGS, BAR/BAT MITZVAHS, BRISSIM, BABY  
NAMINGS,KIDDUSHIM, SHIVA MEALS, ELEGANT  

DINNER S, OFFICE, BBQS OR ANY EVENT 
ASK FOR ANDREW OR IRWIN (516) 351-0661  

“Mitzvah caterers will gladly donate a portion 

of your bill back to your organization” 

STRICT ORTHODOX RABBINICAL SUPERVISION 

http://www.ejthedj.com/
http://www.thebristal.com/
http://www.absolutedjs.com/
http://www.photovideoguys.com/
http://www.helenkeller.org/


 

LITTLE’S LANDSCAPING 

Russ: 631-256-6783 
 

Commercial and Residential 
Landscaping Design & Maintenance 

Snow Plowing 
Licensed and Insured 

(631) 750-6162 
Serving LI & NYC for Over 30 Years 

3600 Veterans Memorial Highway, Bohemia, NY 11716 

 

YOUR AD HERE 
Please contact the  

Temple Office for details 
(631) 563-1660 

YOUR AD HERE 
Please contact the  

Temple Office for details 
(631) 563-1660 

There are also a few individual plots  

available at New Montefiore.  

 

Please call (631) 563-1660 

for more information. 

 

 
New Montefiore Cemetery 

1180 Wellwood Avenue 

West Babylon, 11704 

 

Washington Memorial Park 

855 Canal Road 

Mount Sinai, NY 11766 

https://sterling-digital.com/


67 Oakdale-Bohemia Road, Oakdale, NY 11769 

(631) 563-1660 


